
 

COUNCIL COMMUNICATION 
 
 

DATE: 
 
 7/21/2025 
 
 

SUBJECT:   MOTION(S) 
Consideration to authorize the City Manager to purchase eighty-seven (87) 
network switches for the city’s Institutional Network (I-Net) to upgrade at several 
city locations in the amount of $1,075,225.00 from Computer Solutions, San 
Antonio, Texas, through the State of Texas DIR contract DIR-CPO-5347. 
Funding is available in the Capital Improvement Plan 2025 - 2030. 

 
INITIATED BY: 
Steve E. Landin, City Manager 
 

 
STAFF SOURCE: 
Joe Rivera; Information Services & 
Telecommunications Director 
 

PREVIOUS COUNCIL ACTION: N/A 

 
BACKGROUND:    
            
The network switches to purchase will replace existing systems at several city facilities, such as 
Fire Stations, Parking, Airport, Public Works, Solid Waste, Transit Center, and Parks’ Recreational 
Centers. Current network switches have reached their end-of-life, close to their end of support, and 
are in their final development of software updates by the manufacturer. The switches have better 
processing power and throughput to support the growing traffic load to access IT services. 
 
Network switches create the physical infrastructure for carrying voice, video, and data traffic from 
remote offices to the main data center, where city staff access IST services, including email, 
Internet, shared folders, voice services, and video surveillance servers. 
 
This purchase creates a baseline to establish a life cycle for network systems to keep up with 
technology improvements, upgrades, and security applications developed by the industry. The 
projected life cycle is five to seven years, which allows setting a timeline for critical replacements 
and technology upgrades in phases while facilitating better budget planning. 
 
Work to replace and upgrade network switches will be performed in-house by the IST department 
staff during scheduled maintenance windows. 
 
 

FINANCIAL IMPACT:  
 
Funding for this purchase is available in the Capital Improvement Plan, 2025 thru 2030 (Project: 
25-IST-001). 
       

COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION:  N/A 
 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION:   
Approval of motion to award purchase in the 
amount of $1,075,225.00 
 

 


